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This month’s Communiqué has wealth of creation events listed for your education and enjoyment over the next few weeks. It is our fervent hope that you review this listing and attend the creation event in your area to both inform yourself of the evidence for God’s creation and properly worship the Creator! Most, but not all, of the opportunities listed are presentations by members of the Alpha Omega Institute. In honor of their devotion to changing our “worldview” we will devote this issue of the Communiqué to exploring how worldview affects how we interpret and understand the stories and evidences put before us each day.

“What’s the Evidence?”- A Study in Worldview

 I was struck by a story originally reported on ABC News by Mike Stark, Associated Press 2/23/10 and reprinted in the S.A. Express-News. Below are excerpts from this article along with commentary from myself on the two competing worldviews of creation and naturalistic evolution which totally reinterpret what was found at this dig! We need to learn how to identify and question the assumptions made in news stories and see how their worldview shaped their conclusions and how our worldview would reinterpret that same evidence.  My comments are in blue.
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This image provided by Michael W. Skrepnick on Tuesday, Feb. 23, 2010 shows an artist's conception of the newly-discovered dinosaur Abydosaurus mcintoshi feeding on conifer trees.

Note how they drew the complete find even though there was no skin remaining to show the details drawn or any hint of skin colorization. The amount of “artwork” here which has no basis in empirical science is striking, but goes unnoticed by the general public. This includes that fact that it is feasting on conifers even though it was not buried with conifers. This inference of its diet is pure supposition.
 “Fossils of a previously undiscovered species of dinosaur have been found in slabs of Utah sandstone … The bones found at Dinosaur National Monument belonged to a type of sauropod — long-necked plant-eaters …. The discovery included two complete skulls from other types of sauropods — an extremely rare find, scientists said. The bones came from a quarry known as DNM 16. It was discovered in 1977, but intensive excavations didn't get started until the late 1990s.
 You can hardly overstate the significance of these fossils… Of the 120 or so known species of sauropods, complete skulls have been found for just eight. That's mostly because their skulls were made of thin, fragile bones bound by soft tissue that were easily destroyed after death.”
Dinosaur National Monument and this specific dig are in and part of a huge dinosaur graveyard which creationists and conventional paleontologists agree were most likely deposited there by a huge flood or catastrophe.  The debate is whether these floods were local events or the Noah event. Note that the revealed fact that finding a complete skull is an exceedingly rare find has not stopped evolutionists from publishing with unrealistic certainty so called “facts” about these finds which are not justified, but are mere conjecture and which are often found to be wrong.
“’The fossils offer fresh insight into [the] lives of dinosaurs some 105 million years ago, including the evolution of sauropod teeth, which reveal eating habits and other information,’ said Dan Chure, a paleontologist ...”

Now let’s remember that it is agreed that these fossil remains were transported here over vast distances and not buried in their original environment. How then can we make any claim or have any expectation of gleaning any evidence of what their living environment was? As for the evidence of teeth, we must remember how misleading teeth can be in existing animals. Pandas have long sharp canine teeth which if found in dinosaurs would be evidence by evolutionists for their being carnivores. In reality they are herbivores who use those sharp teeth to eat bamboo. Fruit bats and spider monkeys are also part of a wealth of examples of animals with fierce looking canine teeth which evolutionists point to as evidence of meat eating carnivores, but which are actually fruit eaters! When claims are made about an animal’s eating habits or living habits or environment, we need to remember Dave Nutting of AOI and his constant question – “What’s the evidence?”
“The new species is called Abydosaurus mcintoshi. Researchers say its part of the larger brachiosaurus family, hulking four-legged vegetarians that include sauropods.”
The classification of this new find in the “brachiosaurus family” is an assumption of evolution being true and an interpretation which may well not be supported by the facts. How do we know that his very similar find is not a part of some evolutionary tree leading to or from brachiosaurs, but is instead a variety of brachiosaur just as we have different varieties of bats or dogs which vary greatly in size and structure? This find can just as easily be evidence for variation within a kind as preprogrammed into the kind by the Creator, as it can be misused as evidence for speciation which never occurred! 
Scientists say no evidence exists that therapod dinosaurs evolved into birds Journal of Morphology,  October 10, 2005

No good evidence exists that fossilized structures found in China and which some paleontologists claim are the earliest known rudimentary feathers were really feathers at all, a renowned ornithologist says. Instead, the fossilized patterns appear to be bits of decomposed skin and supporting tissues that just happen to resemble feathers to a modest degree.

Led by Dr. Alan Feduccia of the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, a team of scientists says that as a result of their new research and other studies, continuing, exaggerated controversies over "feathered dinosaurs" make no sense. Comment: Note however in our next article how this statement by evolutionists and experts in the field has been completely ignored by most evolutionists as they press forward their evolutionary interpretations even when they are not supported by the data.
We are having a Real Impact!

I know that it is easy to get down on ourselves occasionally as creationists since it seems literally that the whole world is against us and we are constantly chided for our beliefs.  A recent article by Cary Clack in the S.A. Express-News on 2/25/10 gave me a fresh awareness of the good we are doing. While Mr. Clack’s comments were not meant to give us comfort and validation, they did so in any case. Excerpts from this article are below.  I will continue with my comments to this article in blue.
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 “Next month, the Witte Museum will unveil a new exhibit called Dinosaurs Unearthed that will have, among its features, the first life-size feather-covered dinosaur models.”  Remember the article from 2005 in which other evolutionists disavow the dinosaur theory as having no evidence. This does not stop the consensus science “snowball” of evolutionists from ramming this worldview into the public without regard to supporting evidence.
“Some of our fellow Texans will make their way down Broadway Street hoping to catch a glimpse of their ancestors Ugh and Mugh alongside these creatures, maybe even holding one of their carcasses after a successful hunt and before returning to their caves to make the best pterodactyl stew and barbecued brontosaurus ribs south of Gibraltar.

A University of Texas/Texas Tribune poll released last week found that nearly one-third of Texans believe that dinosaurs and humans coexisted on the planet. Although the poll also surveyed opinions on evolution and church attendance, the finding that jumped out at me is that almost one in three Texans believes people and dinosaurs walked on Earth at the same time. Underlines mine. Please take note of these results. We are being heard and we are having a real impact. This data proves it!
How's that educational system working out for us? Just fine thanks. This proves that people can and will think for themselves in spite of all the evolutionary dogma presented in school classrooms!
Of course, if dinosaurs and humans coexisted there probably wasn't a lot of walking done. Most of that contentious time would have consisted of T-Rex chasing Ugh and Mugh across the land, which led to the first two words spoken by humans: "MAMA!!!!!" followed by "HELP!" That is assuming that most dinosaurs were carnivores, and assumption which we challenged in our first worldview article of this Communiqué.
…And it's not as if there's a wide gap in the coexistence belief among the political parties in Texas. The percentage of Republicans who believe that dinosaurs and humans shared the globe is 31 percent, but it's 27 percent among Democrats. Interestingly, of the gubernatorial candidates, Sen. Kay Bailey Hutchison has the largest share of voters who believe in the coexistence. It’s really sad we couldn’t get Mrs. Hutchison elected.
The State Board of Education may want to reconsider using the book Everything I Know About The World I Learned in Bedrock, by Dr. Bam Bam Rubble of the University of Yabba Dabba Doo. This follows nearly 50 years of allowing Bedrock of Ages: Growing up in the Stone Age, by Pebbles Flintstone, to be taught. I think the author sounds a little frustrated at how well we are doing. The truth is that we could not do so well if people did not find our arguments credible and logical and supported by empirical evidence!
Mr. Clack goes on in his article to denigrate anyone who opposes his evolutionary worldview some more, and tells his readers to be kind to the soft headed ones of us who evaluate the evidence differently from him. Indeed, he did not intend to, but Mr. Clack gave me the best morning pick me up I have had in a while. Our message is getting through to the masses and we are frustrating our competition in a big way!
Voters Remodel the State Board of Education
Republican primary voters gave a new look to our State Board of Education by removing former chairmen and creationist Don McLeroy  and 26 year incumbent Geraldine Miller. They also elected Tony Cunningham to run for spot in San Antonio and south Texas formerly represented by Rick Agosto who chose not to run again. The results of these changes are a mixed bag, but the net effect may be a less conservative State Board of Education. 

In SBOE Place 9 McLeroy was defeated by Thomas Ratliff by only 860 votes out of 115,916 votes cast. Ratliff is the son of career politician Bill Ratliff and while conservative, will not be the strong creationist voice that McLeroy gave us on the board. We are thankful for the upright, positive and “stick to the issues” way that both men ran their campaigns. Governor Perry would do well to pay attention to their example. Ratliff will be seated as a board member to the SBOE since no democrat filed to run against him in that position.
In SBOE Place 3 (covering north Bexar County up to south Austin) conservative incumbent Ken Mercer was re-nominated by a huge margin of 38 percentage points over his more liberal opponent, Tim Tuggey.
In SBOE Place 5 one of the surprises of day which made little sense was the nomination of Tony Cunningham (political novice who spent no money to speak of) in a race characterized by terrible voter turnout. Cunningham beat out Joanie Muenzler who was backed by the rare combination of the liberal S. A. Express-news and several conservative groups including WallBuilders and the Texas Pastor Council. Muenzler, a former educator had a wealth of experience to back up her credentials for the board position and Cunningham had none at all! What motivated the few Republican voters in this precinct we have no idea. It certainly wasn’t research. Cunningham will face democratic liberal Michael Soto in the general election who is much better backed and if elected will swing Rick Agosto’s vote from one which was a swing vote to one which sides with the liberals on the board.
The surprise of the day was in North Texas where veteran incumbent Geraldine “Tincy” Miller, who has served on the board since 1984, lost to challenger George Clayton, an educator with an unorthodox platform. Clayton only spent $1,788 on the race compared to Miller’s $54,685. What Clayton’s addition will mean for the board isn’t clear. His platform, according to his website, argues for ending “all punitive measures against teachers resulting from poor student performance on all district and state mandated tests” and for requiring that all curriculum proposals “be approved by a general vote of teachers in a district.”

As for his views on social issues, the traditional flashpoint for the state board, the best clues come from his interview with the Dallas Observer, in which Clayton said: "It's seems to me you can't be taught the one [evolution] without the other [creationism]. It's an impossibility to talk about evolution without mentioning creationism." There is no democrat filed in this district to oppose Clayton. So we will have a new “friendly” voice on the board to replace McLeroy’s. 
In SBOE Place 10 Conservative bloc member Cynthia Dunbar did not seek re-election, and the Republican primary in her district will go to a run-off between her preferred successor, Bryan Russell, and Marsha Farney, who ended the first round in a virtual tie. Both are political conservatives. The liberal tossed into the race by those who want to end the conservative voting block on the board was voted out of the race.

In District 15 (panhandle), incumbent Republican Bob Craig defeated conservative Randy Rives who we had backed. Craig is part of the liberals on the board. He will be reseated as no democrat has filed for that district.

The net result of all this is that we now, more than ever will have to be vocal in communications with the board on the issues which affect us and our children.
Tuesday, March 9, 2010, at 7 pm 

Lanny and Marilyn Johnson are former evolutionists trained in the sciences. Creation teaching was instrumental in bringing them to a settled assurance that all of God's Word can be trusted. In 1993, God led them to join Alpha Omega Institute and establish the Children's Ministry to fortify children with the truth of the Bible and to help them avoid the pitfalls of evolution. They will join us in March and bring a presentation on "The Hand of God - Fibonacci Numbers and the Divine Proportion." They will also be speaking at Communion Church on March 7th and 8th, 2010, at Castle Hills Baptist on March 10-12, and at Jesus is Lord Church on Tuesday, 16 March 2010 from 7-9pm (contact Ken Small at (210) 661 – 9900 for more information on this event)

A special program for parents and children was presented at Live Oak First Baptist on March 6th. 
4:30 pm - Family Presentation Dinosaurs and the Bible - included the explanation of the 7 days of Creation, a puppet show and a hands-on-activity for 36 children and 10 adults.
6 pm to 10 pm – During their regular "Parents Night Out" program they had a Children's Program Design in Animals - this included a puppet show, and hands-on-activity for children left with us while parents went out for the evening! 

The Johnsons will also be in Johnson City, TX on March 14th - 15th. Contact Kyle Roberts at (210) 325 - 6193 for more information. 
Creation Teaching Every Wednesday Evening! 

"The Case for Creation - Defending Creation" is held on Wednesday nights at 6:30 PM at Castle Hills First Baptist Church in room Love 301. The 8 session class started on January 13th, but we hope to repeat it and those attending just some of the classes will come away with new information about how science affirms the Bible and a new perspective on witnessing. In this class, we will examine the Creation theory and how the Universe could only have come into being through the design, purpose, and deliberate acts of a supernatural Creator---God! The class is taught by SABBSA board member Dr. Carl Williams and Robert Barnett. 

Starting Sunday, March 21, 2010 at 5:30 pm at Live Oak First Baptist 

A complete Creation Seminar will be held over a 3-month period. Each session will be 50 minutes long. The presenter is SABBSA President, Mr. Scott Lane. A tentative schedule of the seminar topics is listed below: 

Sunday, March 21 - Introduction to Creation Theories 

Sunday, March 28 - Darwin and Radiometric Dating 

Sunday, April 11 - Underpinnings: Fossils, Physics, and Genetics 
Sunday, April 18 - What If God Wrote the Bible? 

Sunday, April 25 - Young Earth Evidences 
Sunday, May 2 - Biology 

Sunday, May 16 - Biology and Missing Links 

Sunday, May 23 - Genetic Entropy & the Mystery of the Genome 

Sunday, May 30 - God and Dinosaurs 

Sunday, June 6 - Creation and the Courts 
Call 656- 8200 or 599-7240 for details on this seminar.

Coming in April 

Dr. Daniel Harris will present a power point presentation entitled "The Wisdom of the Cell" at our monthly SABBSA meeting in April. Join us on April 13th, 2010 for this very timely presentation. 
Mark your Calendars for May 

Two creation opportunities are coming the second week in May to take note of. First, Frank Mayo, leader of the Greater Houston Creation Association will be here on Tuesday, May 11th to speak at our monthly SABBSA meeting on "Creation Cosmology." Also, Dave and Mary Jo Nutting with AOI will be down here for FEAST's annual book fair. They will be speaking on May 14th and 15th. 
Monday, March 22, 2010 

We and our partners at FEAST have put together an exciting set of presentations for the coming year. We are in the midst of a year-long presentation of the Answers in Genesis' (AIG) Demolishing Strongholds video presentations with SABBSA board member Dr. Carl Williams moderating. Dr. Williams is a practicing medical doctor and he and his wife Cindy have gone through training with AIG in the presentation of this curriculum. Cindy is teaming with him to provide creation experiences for younger children while Carl presents to youth and parents. 


Demolishing Strongholds lesson titles and FEAST Presentation Schedule (all presentations will occur on the fourth Monday of each month at FEAST)

Monday, March 22: Answers to Difficult Issues: How to Share Your Christian Worldview - Part 2 (Dr. Williams - Carl Kerby, 17 min.) and Simple Tools for Brain Surgery - Part 1 (Dr. Williams - Bill Jack, 21 min.)
Monday, April 26: Simple Tools for Brain Surgery - Part 2 (Dr. Williams - Bill Jack, 27 min.) and Special Forces for the Savior - Part 1 (Dr. Williams - Charles Ware, 27 min.) 
Monday, May 24: Special Forces for the Savior - Part 2 (Dr. Williams - Charles Ware, 25 min.) and "Man on the street interviews" with Bill Jack (moderator-led discussion, 18 min.) 
At Our Last Meeting, Tuesday, February 9, 2010
In February we saw Focus on the Family's "TrueU" presentation of the "The Toughest Test in College." This is the first the "TrueU" DVD series. It explores why students are failing to keep their faith on campus. It explores the real story of campus life - from dorm rooms to classrooms. It showed revealing interviews with students shocked by their first semester, and we caught a sneak peek at the life changing solution from the creators of the Focus on the Family's "The Truth Project." 

Dr. Del Tackett says, "We believe this project has the ability to equip and inspire students to not only survive the college years, but thrive as influential world-changers, no matter where God leads them after graduation! We heartily recommend this series to all church and home school youth programs.
SABBSA - Next regular meeting: Tuesday - March 9, 2010 at 7 pm
Please join us as Lanny and Marilyn Johnson with the Alpha Omega Institute. They will join us in March and bring a presentation on "The Hand of God - Fibonacci Numbers and the Divine Proportion." As always, we will meet at the Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey. We meet the second Tuesday of each month and all are welcome to attend for the food, fellowship and education in God’s Creation!
